Sugarmill Crime Watch Meeting

Minutes for May 10, 2010

President Richard Byrnes opened the May 10, 2010 meeting of the Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch at 3 pm by leading the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

After introducing new member Dan Bendel, Byrnes introduced guest speaker Frank Kenny, of the Florida Sheriff’s Youth Ranch. Kenny spoke about the history, the mission and the activities of the organization. The closest Ranch to us is North of Inglis on US 19. Mr. Kenny noted that a visit could be arranged if we call in advance. In addition to providing services for youths 8-18, the organization also runs a program called Florida’s Futures, which provides services for 18-21 year olds aging out of foster care. Florida’s Futures will help them get a GED or train for a job.

Sgt. Chris Evan announced that the Citrus County Sheriff’s Office passed its accreditation for Communications and Law Enforcement.  He stated that crime issues are just south of SMW. Three juveniles are in detention.  There was a robbery on Holly Hock in Oak Village.  Burglars took lawn furniture from the lanai.  Evan noted that the Volunteer Handbook would be updated. We will find a copy in the Crime Watch car.  He reminded us not to shop in uniform while we are driving the Crime Watch vehicle. We are not to protest while in uniform either.  If a driver finds something of value while on tour, turn it into the Sheriff. In answer to a question from the audience, Sgt Evan found out that a recent runaway is safely at home.

Byrnes announced that the minutes of the April meeting are on the web site. Mike Cerny made a motion to dispense with the reading of those minutes. Bob Tribbey seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Treasurer Roger Kissinger gave his report:


Opening Balance
 4/12/2010

$2688.32


Donation to SMWCW 4/21/2010
$50.00


Closing Balance
5/10/2010

$2738.32

Dolores Brand made a motion to accept the report. Mike Cerny seconded it and the motion passed unanimously.
The car will be serviced a week from Friday.

The By-Law changes were read in April. Since no one had any questions about the proposed changes, Craig Blaine moved to accept the changes. Michele Eisner seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

The Captain’s Report for the month of April is as follows:


Man Hours:


334


Miles:



3859


Fuel Gallons:

219.153


Fuel Cost:


$631.88


Security Checks:

103


Construction Sites:

144


Utilities:


540

At 3:45, the meeting moved outside where President Byrnes showed everyone what the first driver of the day is expected to do. The meeting adjourned after this.

The next meeting will be in September.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary

